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PRIVATE COLLECTIONS 
 
Box No. Contents 
 
1 Kenneth B. Cotton Jr. Papers. 
 
  Papers reflecting the service of Sgt. Kenneth B. Cotton  

Jr. of Kipling (Harnett County) in the U.S. Marine Corps, 
including official orders and pay records, 1968-1971; 
certificate for completion of course for radio telegraph 
operator, 1969; appointments as lance corporal and corporal, 
1969; identification card, tags, and photograph; vaccination 
record; and non-military map of Vietnam. 

 
Fred E. Griggs Jr. Papers. 

 
Papers reflecting the service of Cpl. Fred E. Griggs Jr. of 
Lowndesville, South Carolina, in the U.S. Marine Corps, 
consisting of three photographs. 

 
Hugh S. Jones Papers. 

 
Papers reflecting the service of Lt. Col. Hugh Stevens Jones 
of Raleigh (Wake County) in the U.S. Army, including official 
correspondence and pay records, 1979-1997; officer record 
brief, 1992; identification tag; thirty-four color slides of 
Vietnam, 1967-1968; and Meritorious Service Medal certificate 
in vinyl presentation cover, 1996. 

 
 John C. Mullinax Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of S.Sgt John C. Mullinax of 
Rowan County in the 12th Special Operations Squadron, U.S. Air 
Force, which was involved in Opeation Ranch Hand, the 
defoliation of Viet Cong crops by the airborne spraying of 
Agent Orange and other herbicides. After the war, Mullinax 
participated in an Air Force study to determine the longterm 
health effects of exposure to dioxins. Papers include 
photographs; badge and scarf from Operation Ranch Hand; 
correspondence concerning postwar health study, 1981-1991; 
Xerox copy of summary, first follow-up examination results of 
the Air Force health study, 1987; extract from executive 
summary re.  
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1 (cont.) reproductive outcomes, Air Force health study, 1992;  

Xerox copy of article titled, “The Story of Agent Orange,” 
U.S. Veteran News and Report, November 1990; booklet: Veterans 
and Agent Orange: Health Effects of Herbicides Used in 
Vietnam, 1993; and Xerox copy of pages from Federal Supplement 
597 and 689, reporting case heard in U.S. District Court, In 
re “Agent Orange” Product Liability Litigation, 1984, 1988. 

 
 Pamela Sawyer Collection. 
 
  Contains post-bound book of photographs of the Hoa Lo  

Prison, Hanoi, Vietnam, taken by Wes Hardison. 
 
 Robert L. Wall Papers. 
 

Contains softbound book: From the Tobacco Fields to the 
Killing Fields and Back (2002), by SFC Robert Wall of 
Rolesville (Wake County), recounting his service in the U.S. 
Army Special Forces. 

 
2 Jerry D. Autry Papers. 
 

Contains softbound book: Gun Totin’ Chaplain: A True Memoir 
(2006), by Chaplain (Colonel) Jerry D. Autry, an 
autobiographical account of his service in the U.S. Army in 
Vietnam. 

 
 Donald E. Blake Papers. 
 
  Papers reflecting the service of Sgt.-Maj. Donald E.  

Blake of Gastonia (Gaston County) in the U.S. Army, including 
official orders re. promotion and awards, 1969, 1977; personal 
correspondence, n.d.; photograph; and newspaper clipping. 

 
 Alfred G. Chiswell Jr. Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of Capt. Alfred Gregson Chiswell 
Jr. of Southern Pines (Moore County)in the U.S.  
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2 (cont.) Army Signal Corps, including photograph; citations for  
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awards; and a CD labelled, “Alfred Chiswell Documents.” 

 
 Larry A. Draughn Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of SP5 Larry A. Draughn of 
Asheboro (Randolph County) in the U.S. Army, including 
photograph and special order relieving him from active duty, 
1972. 

 
 Robert J. Milberry Jr. Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of PFC Robert J. Milberry Jr. of 
Durham (Durham County) in Company H, 2nd Battalion, 3rd Marine 
Regiment, U.S. Marine Corps, consisting of twenty-three 
photographs. 

 
 Ronald L. Miriello Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of Yeoman 3/c Ronald Lynn 
Miriello of Erwin (Harnett County) in the U.S. Navy aboard the 
USS Constitution and Assault Support Patrol Boat (ASPB) 92-4, 
River Assault Squadron 9, Mobile Riverine Force (“River Rats”) 
including two newsletters from Capt. R. S. Salzer, commander, 
River Assault Flotilla One, September 1, November 1, 1968; 
shoulder patch of the 91st River Assault Division; and 
hardback book: Combat Chaplain: A Thirty-Year Vietnam Battle, 
by former army chaplain James D. Johnson of Fayetteville, 2001 
[removed and filed in Military Collection Library]. 

 
  David W. Mulldune Papers. 
 
   Contains softbound book: The Mailman Went UA: A Vietnam  

Memoir, by David W. Mulldune of Apex (Wake County), concerning 
his service in the U.S. Marine Corps. 

 
 John A. Shearer Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of PFC John A. Shearer of Chapel 
Hill (Orange County) in the 61st Artillery, U.S.  
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2 (cont.) Army, including two special orders, 1967; newspaper  
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clipping; and hardback book: United States Army Training 
Center, Infantry, Fort Jackson, South Carolina, Company D, 
Ninth Battalion, Second Brigade. 

 
3 Cheney M. Hales Collection. 
 

Papers concerning the production of a documentary film  
about the Montagnards of Vietnam titled, Living in Exile, 
produced by the North Carolina Department of Cultural 
Resources (DCR) in 1995. Cheney Hales, an employee of DCR, was 
the producer/director of the documentary. Papers include 
original and edited transcripts, production logs, contracts, 
teacher’s guide for use with the documentary, videocassette 
and DVD copies of Living in Exile, and a DVD titled, FULRO In 
Cambodia, concerning the Montagnard movement for political 
autonomy. 

 
[4-7] Wesley Grimes Byerly Jr. Papers. 
 

Papers reflecting the service of Dr. Wesley Grimes Byerly Jr. 
of Hickory (Catawba County) in the U.S. Army. 

 
4  Contains magazine and newspaper clippings and articles  

from medical journals, 1964-1985, 1989 [removed from 
scrapbook]. 

 
5  Contains clippings and articles concerning chemical  

warfare and high velocity combat surgical hospitals; articles 
from medical journals; article by Byerly reprinted from The 
American Surgeon, 1968; remarks by Congressman Basil L. 
Whitener extracted from the Congresssional Record, 1966; 
correspondence with North Carolina congressmen, 1975; 
manuscript: “Military Assistance to Foreign Countries and U.S. 
Involvement in Vietnam”; twelve issues of State Department 
newsletter, Viet-Nam Information Notes, 1967-1968; published 
proceedings from the first and third conferences on war 
surgery, Commander in Chief Pacific, 1967, 1969; published 
transactions of the 113th annual session of the Medical 
Society of the State of North Carolina, 1967;  
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5 (cont.) U.S. Army field manual: “Civil Affairs Operations,” 1985;  
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U.S. Army training circular: “Control and Coordination of 
Division Operations,” 1976; booklet: Aggression from the 
North: The Record of North Viet-Nam’s Campaign to Conquer 
South Viet-Nam (Department of State, 1965); and softbound 
book: Spoken Vietnamese 1 (Basic Course). 

 
6  Contains magazines: The Air Cavalry Division, January  

1969; The American Legion, September 2003; four issues of Army 
Digest, January, February 1967, January, March 1970; forty-one 
issues of The Army Reserve Magazine, 1965-1976; three issues 
of Danger Forward, December 1968, Fall 1969, Winter 1970; 
premier issue of Saga, [1964]; four issues of Soldiers, July, 
August 1971, July, August 1978; and Time, April 15, 1985. 

 
7  Contains issue of Military Review, January 1989; fourteen  

issues of USARV Medical Bulletin, 1968-1971; softbound book: 
Emergency War Surgery, 1958; two hardbound books: Vietnam 
Order of Battle, by Shelby L. Stanton (Washington: U.S. News 
Books, 1981), and War in Peace: Conventional and Guerrilla 
Warfare Since 1945, edited by Sir Robert Thompson (New York: 
Harmony Books, 1982) [both removed and filed in Military 
Collection Library]; and map: “Vietnam and Neighboring 
Countries in 1968” [removed and filed as 
MilColl.Vietnam.Maps.1]. 

 
8 John E. Adams Papers. 
 
 Frank William Hutsell Jr. Papers. 
 
  Typescript reminiscences of Frank William Hutsell Jr. of  

Garner (Wake County) concerning his experiences during the 
Vietnam War. 

 
MAPS 
 
FOLDER 1    Contents 
 
MilColl.Vietnam.Maps.1  Vietnam and Neighboring Countries in 1969 
     1969 
     1 item, color print 
     23.5” x 17.5” 

Scale: 1 inch = 50 miles 
     Originally accessioned as: Military  

Collection, Vietnam War Papers, Wesley Grimes 
Byerly Jr. Papers, Box 7 

 


